23 October 2018

To whom it may concern

RE: VICKERY EXTENSION PROJECT
PROPERTY IP 322

| am the landowner of the above property and have now had an opporiunity to
review the Enviromental Impact Staterment (EIS) in relation to the above
project.

| have particular concems in relation to the flood assessment.

My property is located adjacent to the existing rail Iine, with the proposed line
to meet the existfng line at an estimated 1.25 kilometres from my house.

My experience of flood waters across my property are that they Fun in an
easterly o north easterly direction.

Should the proposed line have. insufficient bridges and culverts the water ﬁfll
not be able to follow its natural path and will bank afong the existing rail line.

Should that water lie for extended pericds of fime, which will inevitably happen
if there is insufficient drainage through the proposed line, if will have an
extremely detrimental impact on my farming operation.

Unfortunately there is insufficient information in the EIS to ascertain whether
or not the proposed bridges and culverts will allow the flood water to follow ifs
existing path, as there is no design plan, or even a proposed design plan,
attached to the EIS.

| would appreciate the opportunity to discuss the EIS at greater length with
one of your representatives.

Yours sincerely

D) elliroce!

David Wellwood

645 Francis Studdy Road
Emerald Hili NSW 2380
PH: 0428 674 341



